Brennan Middle School

Brennan Organization of Parents

October 14, 2014
Officers in attendance: Lisa Ramos, Mary Morris, Nancy Lamothe
Attending: Karen Saltzman, Stephen Sarcicro, Kara Lehane, Melissa Fogg, Laurie Brasil, Melissa Gray 
Opening: At 6:30 the meeting was called to order by Lisa Ramos.  

Principal’s Report:

· Mrs. Saltzman asked the BOP to move the next meeting scheduled for November 4 to November 18 as the 4th is Election Day. The BOP agreed.
· The Flu Clinic will be offered on Friday October 17 between 2:30-4:30
· The talent show will take place on  October 30th  at 6:30

· November 10th is a full day professional day for staff; the students have a four day weekend.

· November 8th parent-teacher conferences will be held.

· November 20th is the Grade 5 parent luncheon

· November 21st is Blue Pride night at the high school 

· November 26th is an early release day

· The popular winter festival will be held on January 27 from 6-7:30

· The DARE program was not available for the current 6th grade, unfortunately no “make-up” program will be offered.

President’s Report:

· A motion to review last month’s minutes was accepted

· Lisa turned the floor over to Laurie Brasil to present an idea, a “Zombie Run”.  Laurie explained it will be a mile run around the building.  It will take place on Saturday, November 1st from 10-11am.  There will be two races, grades 5& 6 then grades 7 & 8.  Students can be in full zombie make up and prizes will be awarded for: best costume and race winners (both boy and girl).

· Lisa turned the floor over to Melissa Grey to give an update on the Turkey Raffle.

· Melissa stated all the letters to local businesses will be sent out by this Thursday.

· The LEO club will be available to help during the event

· Melissa is working to contact the cable channel to advertise the event

· The BOP facebook page will post the flyer

· A paper flyer will be sent home with students so families may save the date.

· Lisa stated the spirit wear was running low and she will reorder

· There are open positions for vice president and a new president will be needed for 2016-2017

Treasurer’s report

· The treasure’s report was reviewed and accepted (attached)
· Nancy discussed changes to the fundraising efforts.  This year we will not be selling pies in the Fall, but will be selling Butter Braids in the Spring.

· The Turkey Raffle is quickly approaching and is one of the biggest fundraising events 

· Stop and Shop cards should be registered, there is no cost to families and is an easy way to raise funds.

· Adding a 50/50 raffle during the student/faculty basketball game was suggested and approved

· A ‘No Hassle’ fundraising program was discussed.  This would enable families the option to simply make a donation to the BOP at any time during the year.  This has been a success at other schools.

· The use of a Square up device for smart phones was discussed and accepted.  The device will enable the BOP to accept debit and credit card payments at events.

· Nancy reminded families that the fundraising efforts directly support student activity.  For example, the Grade 7 Patriot Place field trip and Grade 6 Geography man.

· A co-treasure is needed and Rose Larson has accepted.  Thank you Rose for your continued support!

Meeting adjourned at 8:27pm
Respectfully submitted

Mary Morris
